

## **Radnor Township School District**

Administration Building • 135 South Wayne Avenue, Wayne, PA 19087-4117 Phone: 610-688-8100

Date: November 16, 2020

To: Steve Norcini, PE Township Engineer

From: Bill Dolan, Radnor Township School District Director of Operations

**RE:** Radnor School District – Radnor High School Preliminary/Final Land Development Plans

Dear Mr. Norcini,

I am writing in reference to the Gannett Fleming review letter dated 10/19/2020, comment under Subdivision and Land Development 12. §255-43.1.B(2) regarding park and rec fees.

Radnor Township School District is requesting that the requirement be waived. The Radnor High School grounds are already in use by the public on a very regular basis. Our tennis courts are open to the public on designated days and time, including evenings, with lights on. The same is true of our track on Prevost. The campus is open for walking along Raider Road and we imagine that the addition of the TAP Trail extension within our easement agreement with the Township will only increase use on our site.

Local clubs such as Radnor Youth Boys/Girls Lacrosse, Radnor Aquatic Club, Radnor Soccer Club, Radnor Rec Basketball, Youth Baseball, Wayne Wildcats Football and other groups use our fields and rec spaces year-round. In short, RTSD is proud to be a part of our community park and recreation spaces and we do not feel that §255-43.1.B(2) applies in this situation.

11/16/2020

Thanks for your consideration on this matter, and please contact me with any questions.

Bill Dolan

Director of Operations

Radnor Township School District

610-688-8100 x6103

rtsd.org